
 

  

Pittsburgh Opera celebrates its 82nd season in 2020-21. Established by five intrepid women in 1939, Pittsburgh Opera is 
viewed as one of the most vibrant opera organizations in the U.S., with a rich artistic tradition, outstanding educational 
programs, an acclaimed artist training program, and a progressive outlook toward the future. Its green initiative culminated in 
LEED® Silver certification for its Strip District headquarters, and its capacity as a true community partner has increased 
significantly under General Director Christopher Hahn’s leadership.  
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Pittsburgh Opera Resident Artists past and present named   
Metropolitan Opera National Council Auditions District Winners 

 
 

Pittsburgh Opera Resident Artists both past and present have had another strong 
showing at the recent Metropolitan Opera National Council (MONC) auditions.  
 
The Metropolitan Opera National Council Auditions is a program designed to discover 
promising young opera singers and assist in the development of their careers. The Auditions 
have been a defining step in the careers of many of the Met’s greatest opera stars. 

 
First-year Resident Artist Véronique Filloux was named a District 
Winner in the Pittsburgh District.  
 
Filloux, a French-American soprano, sang the role of Despina in 
Pittsburgh Opera’s October production of Mozart’s Così fan tutte. 
Pittsburgh In The Round said she sang the role “delightfully”; Opera 
Gene remarked about the “beauty of her voice and singing” as well as 
“her comedic abilities.”  

Véronique Filloux 

 
Lyric soprano Ashley Fabian, a Resident Artist in 2017-18 and 2018-19, was named a District 
Winner in the Utah District. 
 
Tenor Terrence Chin-Loy, a Resident Artist in 2018-19, was named a District Winner in the 
Arizona District.  
 
In addition, Chantal Braziel, who was a chorister in Pittsburgh Opera’s world premiere of The 
Summer King – the Josh Gibson Story, and who performed in Pittsburgh Opera and Carnegie 
Mellon University’s Co-Opera in 2019, was an Encouragement Winner in the Pittsburgh District. 
 
“It is quite gratifying to see many of our Residents Artists, both current and recent, being 
recognized at the MONC Auditions year after year,” says Pittsburgh Opera General Director 
Christopher Hahn. “It reaffirms our commitment to maintaining our Resident Artist program as 
one of the country's leading training programs for emerging singers.” 
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